
	
  

	
  

Roseville Coalition Of Neighborhood Associations 

Maidu Neighborhood Association 
Roseville, California 

Board Meeting	
  
 

Tuesday, July 23, 2013 
1. Meeting called to order at: 7:00 PM 
 
Present: David Allen, President  Mary Steele, Treasurer 
 Scott Reid, Vice President Jim Kidd 
 Geoff Kragen, Secretary Vicki Miller 
 
Absent: Mike Bardini  Lance Hibben 
 Shirley Brown  Dave Steele 
 
Neighbor(s): Kyoungah Lee Ken Webb 
 Fran Webb  
 
Guest(s):  Lieutenant Cal Walstad Roseville Police Department 
 Sargeant Darren Kato Roseville Police Department 
 Officer Dan Stokes Roseville Police Department 
 
2. Sign in/Welcome 
 
3. Police Report:  

a. There has been a significant increase in “door kickers.” Officer Stokes’ assumption is that 
these individuals are casing neighborhoods. It is unclear if they are watching specific 
houses or the neighborhood in general. It appears these break-ins are only if the percep-
tion is the house is unoccupied. The break-ins can happen any time during a day. Where 
someone has been present, the offender(s) flee. Drugs seem to be an underlying motiva-
tion. 

b. There were also a number of car break-ins. Officer Stokes’ recommendation was that 
everyone should leave their “porch lights” on all night. 

c. There was a burglary on Chippendale. It was a break-in where electronics and a car were 
stolen. This occurred sometime between June 11th and 12th. Lieutenant Walstad reported 
on a number of other car break-ins. 

d. There was a general discussion of things to watch out for to help make the neighborhood 
a safer place. This was a reminder for the board that we need to address these issues on a 
regular basis in the newsletter. 

e. There was a short discussion of the “early release” program, which does impact Rose-
ville. Generally these individuals don’t have to register in the community with a few ex-
ceptions, i.e. sex offenders and some drug crimes.  (AB109 is the underlying legislation 
that created the problem.) 

 
4. Minutes of previous meeting: Approved 
 



	
  

 

5. Treasurer’s report: The corrected beginning July balance is $2,264.10. The ending July bal-
ance is $2,264.10. 

 
6. RCONA report:  

a. Jim presented a copy of the new boundaries for the neighborhood associations. This was 
approved by RCONA. The new maps will be approved by the city and police and proba-
bly issued in about 60 days. (see attached). 

b. August 24th is the Town Square grand opening.  
c. Parks and Recreation received a grant for a game package for National Night Out. Jim 

picked up the package for us. 
d. The July 30th Downtown Tuesday night is again our responsibility. Jim is looking for ad-

ditional volunteers. Kyoungah volunteered.  
e. This Saturday, the fourth movie in the Park, is at Royer and is Brave. 
f. On July 3rd Jim represented us at the monthly meeting, thanking the Fire Department and 

Police for their efforts handling the Maidu Park fire. He also thanked the Mayor who 
called him at the time of the fire to ask if she could help. She did obtain the Community 
Center for our fire related meeting last month. 

g. RCONA pays the first $100 in any expenses incurred for the National Night Out 
h. Jim asked if we wanted the “free” case of the “Keep Kids Alive” signs. We had already 

approved by email.  
 
7. Library Report: (see attached) 

a. The city had a resolution congratulating the Friends of the Roseville Library who have 
been around 40 years and have donated over $300,000. (see attached) 

b. The Library and Museum will be closed on August 9th. 
c. There will be a new “bookmobile” which will go to underserved areas and shuffle re-

quested books between branches. The library system has $50,000 towards the vehicle  
and needs help to raise another $50,000. The intent is to have it up an running by Spring 
2014.  

d. The library has loaded Chrome Books available for borrowing. 
 
8. Old Business:  

a. National Night Out update: We need to contact Lance to see where we stand in the prepa-
ration process. The time set for the event is 6:00 to 8:30 PM. Consequently, the set up 
time is 5:30. David, Jim, Vicki, and Kyoungah will be there to help. Scott and Geoff are 
tentative. Scott will contact Lance to follow up with him and cc David and Jim. Jim will 
contact Shirley regarding her participation. 

 
9. New Business:  

a. Cloud Storage. We can use Google Drive to create a site where documents can be passed 
between board members. Scott will move forward and do some testing before we have a 
vote on approving this tool. 

 
 



	
  

 

10. Announcements and Remarks:  
a. David reinforced Geoff’s idea of having a monthly crime tip on the newsletter. 
b. It was suggested that we provide a crime quiz with small prizes using some of the funds 

we have. The intent is to spark more interest in citizen participation in creating in envi-
ronment concerned with protecting our community. David will put something together. 

c. Ken noted that last year he participated in the Roseville Police Academy and highly rec-
ommends it as a really great experience.  

 
11. Adjourned: 8:37 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



	
  

 

 
Roseville Coalition Of Neighborhood Associations 

Maidu Neighborhood Association 
Roseville, California 

Newsletter Meeting	
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
1.  Newsletter meeting called to order: 8:37 
 
2.  Due date: August 2nd or 7th tied to getting the recap article on the NNO 
 
3.  Topics/Assignments: 

a. Maidu Fire, Part 2 ~ Scott 
b. National Night Out Recap ~ Lance 
c. Maidu Library News ~ Fran 
d. Block Captain Needed ~ Shirley 
e. Facebook Article ~ Geoff 
f. E-notify list – Door Kick-ins ~ Geoff 
g. Crime Stoppers (see below) 
h. Bird Article – Red Hawk ~ Shirley Has 

 
4.  General Discussion:  

a. We received a draft of an article from Kyoungah who saw the car incident that Cal was 
referring to earlier. She had met with him and generated an article. Discussion related to 
this article led to us deciding to publish this article rather than the one on the Red Hawk. 
Shirley can do an abbreviated version of the bird article if she has room for it. 

b. As part of the above discussion, as well as the police report, we have come to the conclu-
sion that we need to include some kind of crime tip in each issue. Kyoungah suggested 
we need to come up with some kind a eye catching name for the tip. Since we already are 
addressing the subject in the current letter, we have until the next meeting to come up 
with a name. 

 
5.  Adjourn: 8:44 







Maidu	
  Neighborhood	
  Library	
  News	
  August	
  2013	
  -­‐-­‐	
  	
  Fran	
  Webb	
  

Hello	
  Maidu	
  Neighbors,	
  we	
  are	
  in	
  that	
  transition	
  between	
  summer	
  break	
  and	
  back	
  to	
  school	
  so	
  here	
  are	
  
some	
  dates	
  to	
  consider	
  if	
  you've	
  been	
  participating	
  in	
  the	
  Summer	
  Reading	
  Program	
  sponsored	
  by	
  
Friends	
  of	
  the	
  Roseville	
  Library	
  (FOL)	
  and	
  their	
  partners:	
  All	
  adult	
  participants	
  18+	
  need	
  to	
  turn	
  in	
  their	
  
logs	
  on	
  or	
  before	
  8/3	
  to	
  be	
  part	
  of	
  the	
  drawing.	
  The	
  last	
  day	
  for	
  prize	
  pickup	
  for	
  everyone	
  is	
  8/17.	
  Check	
  
for	
  ongoing	
  updates	
  about	
  this	
  program	
  on	
  the	
  library's	
  website:	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  www.roseville.ca.us/library	
  

The	
  Library	
  Branches	
  and	
  the	
  Maidu	
  Museum	
  	
  will	
  be	
  closed	
  8/9	
  all	
  day	
  for	
  staff	
  training.	
  Saturday	
  8/10	
  
the	
  branches	
  will	
  be	
  open	
  at	
  their	
  regular	
  times.	
  	
  

Have	
  you	
  heard:	
  	
  FOL	
  is	
  having	
  a	
  1-­‐day	
  used	
  book	
  sale,	
  Saturday,	
  8/17	
  at	
  the	
  Downtown	
  Library,	
  225	
  
Taylor	
  St.	
  Roseville.	
  Last	
  chance	
  at	
  the	
  lowest	
  prices;	
  starting	
  9/1	
  prices	
  will	
  be	
  going	
  up.	
  

By	
  the	
  way...FOL	
  recently	
  celebrated	
  40	
  years	
  of	
  support	
  to	
  the	
  Roseville	
  Library	
  System	
  through	
  
programs,	
  material,	
  contests,	
  and	
  more.	
  In	
  the	
  last	
  ten	
  years	
  FOL	
  has	
  contributed	
  more	
  than	
  
$300,000.00	
  for	
  the	
  purchase	
  of	
  books	
  and	
  materials	
  for	
  use	
  by	
  all	
  patrons.	
  FOL	
  in	
  turn	
  has	
  been	
  
generously	
  supported	
  by	
  dedicated	
  readers	
  and	
  library	
  users	
  like	
  you.	
  	
  

Did	
  you	
  know	
  the	
  library	
  is	
  working	
  toward	
  fitting	
  and	
  financing	
  a	
  new	
  Mobile	
  Library	
  and	
  retiring	
  the	
  
current	
  van?	
  	
  The	
  goal	
  is	
  to	
  reach	
  the	
  underserved	
  members	
  of	
  Roseville	
  who	
  cannot	
  access	
  the	
  'brick	
  
and	
  mortar'	
  buildings	
  for	
  one	
  reason	
  or	
  another.	
  The	
  City	
  has	
  established	
  a	
  Mobile	
  Library	
  fund	
  and	
  
contributed	
  over	
  $50,000.00	
  to	
  replace	
  the	
  current	
  van.	
  	
  An	
  additional	
  $50,000	
  will	
  be	
  raised	
  by	
  the	
  
residents,	
  FOL,	
  	
  the	
  Roseville	
  Library	
  Foundation	
  and	
  community	
  partners.	
  The	
  hope	
  is	
  to	
  have	
  the	
  
Bookmobile	
  on	
  the	
  road	
  in	
  the	
  Spring	
  of	
  2014.	
  Do	
  you	
  want	
  to	
  contribute?	
  Do	
  you	
  have	
  a	
  group	
  that	
  
would	
  support	
  this	
  effort?	
  More	
  information	
  is	
  available	
  at	
  this	
  specific	
  website:	
  	
  Here's	
  
how...http://www.roseville.ca.us/library/support_your_library/bookmobile.asp	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  




